
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order on June 8th at 7pm.  Board members 
present were Myron, Patti, Karen and Denise.  Gary was absent.  Along with town member Chad 
Johnson.

Agenda was approved as presented with a motion by Myron and a 2nd by Patti.

Secretaries report was read and approved as read by Patti with a 2nd by Myron.

Treasurer’s report beginning balance was $45,500.00 with deposits of $199.37 and bills of $5,324.32 
leaving and ending balance of $40,375.05.  Myron made a motion to approved treasurer’s report as 
presented with a 2nd from Patti.

Approved and paid bills

Supervisor’s report-NA

Road Work in Progress

1.  Dust control has been ordered it will be disbursed throughout the town and should be delivered
within the next week or so.

2. Myron met with Olynicks regarding graveling 3 places in town(Spur, Berry, and Smith)
3. The town will need to take a look at some of the stop ahead signs in town as they are fading. 

Residence Concern-NA

Correspondence

1.  We received a request from Cheryl McVicker to a donation be paid to the Jump River 
Community Center on behalf of the McVicker family and Steve Fleming for their time that they 
put into the dividers that are  being used on elections days.  They are requesting $100.00 Patti 
made a motion to make a $50.00 donation the remaining amount will be paid by the Town of 
McKinley.  We will make the check out to Community Center on their behalf.  Myron 2nd.

Old Business

1.  Ball Diamond Repairs-We are still waiting on the committee to establish an account in order for 
us to deposit the checks from the county and the Lions.(Since the last meeting the checks have 
been deposited in the Town of Jump River tax account until the committee can get a checking 
account set up.

2. Buck Horn Road- Patti made a motion to adopt the additions that were discussed at the meeting
held on May 27th with the engineer, Myron, Patti, the land owner, Olynicks and American 
Asphalt.  Notes have been added to project folder.  Myron 2nd motion.

New Business

1.  Chad Johnson was present to update the board as to what is being planned regarding the 4 th of 
July.  Things will be going forward as normal the Lions have contacted Taylor County Health and 
Human Services to see what restrictions that  need to be in place at this time there was none.  
Denise contacted the town’s insurance to see what the town liability would be if someone were 
to get sick unless the person that contacted Covid-19 can prove 100% that they contacted the 
virus at this event the town nor the Lions are not liable.  



2. Liquor license-we have received 3 requests for renewals of liquor licenses they are the Bears 
Den, The Jump River Community Center, and Piotrowski’s.  Along with 2 picnic permits for the 
4th of July weekend.  They are Brett Story for the Memorial ball tournament and the Lions for the
4th and for Labor Day.  Patti made a motion to approve all request with a 2nd by Myron.

Next meeting was set for July 13th


